
 

THORNTON POLICE DEPARTMENT 

MONTHLY REPORT 

June 2024 

 

 

 

 

Special Points of Interest 

 Increased Truck Enforcement  

 Increased Traffic Enforcement 

 Increased Patrol Presence  
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Notable Incidents 

 

Officer Notter and SGT. Moran were dispatched to 132 Mallette St. in reference to a shots fired 
call. The information given from the caller for the offending vehicle was a newer model, 
possibly Jeep Compass. The Caller stated shots came from the vehicle into the wooded area on 
the north side of Margaret at Mallette. Upon arrival on scene, a spent shell casing was located 
in the westbound lane of traffic on Margaret St. Officer’s search the area and no further spent 
shell casings located at this time. The spent shell casing was collected and placed into evidence. 
 
 
Officer Bennett was dispatched to 7-Eleven for a report of counterfeit money. 
Officer Bennett spoke with the store employee who stated he was given four counterfeit 
$100.00 bills used to load a Green Dot prepaid card. The store employee described the suspect 
as a male black approximately 6'3, 250 lbs. The suspect entered the store and used the ATM. 
The suspect then approached the counter and asked to reload his Green Dot card. The offender 
presented the four $100.00 bills, two $20.00 bills and a $5.00 bill. The store employee stated he 
did not pay attention to the bills and did not verify if any of them were real. He later looked at 
the money and realized the $100.00 bills were fake. The four bills all had the same serial 
number of ME42703207A, had no water marks or security strips and obviously were on copy 
paper. Officer Bennett took custody of the counterfeit money and placed it into evidence.  
 
 
Officer Leone and Officer Bennett were dispatched to 205 Blackstone for the report of a 
burglary that was just discovered. Officers were met by the victim who stated she had gone to 
the grocery store and when she returned, her television was missing. The victim stated she was 
only gone for a short time and that there was a suspicious male white subject, described as 
being in his early to mid-30's with no teeth in the area. The suspect was quickly identified by 
Thornton Officers and the Thornton Detective arrested the suspect the next day and charged 
him for the burglary. 
 
 
Officer Dust and Officer Wiley were dispatched to the 300 block of North Hunter Street in 
reference to a domestic dispute. Officers met with a female who was walking back to her house 
with an unknown male subject. Officers made contact with both parties and neither had any 
physical injuries and both denied being in an altercation. Both parties were released on scene. 
 
 
 


